
 
Resurrection Catholic Primary School 
 

51 Gum Road,  Kings Park 3021 
Telephone: (03) 8312 6312 Absence Line:  (03) 8312 6333 
website: www.rskingspark.catholic.edu.au 
email:  principal@rskingspark.catholic.edu.au 
 

Our Vision:    At Resurrection Catholic Primary School, we learn passionately, we serve joyfully, we care. 
 
Today’s Daily Prayer – The crowds asked John the Baptist, ‘What should we do?’ 
 
In this Gospel, John challenges the people to change the way they are living, to be honest, generous and fair. In this climate 
people wore layers, as the nights were cold and the days were hot. John tells them that if they have two undershirts, share 
one with someone who has none, thus promoting a sense of community. Tax collectors were locals who collected taxes on 
behalf of the Romans. They would pay the taxes and then collect them from local inhabitants, often collecting more than 
they needed for their own profit. Roman soldiers were paid very little so would often use their power and position to extort 
money from others. John is challenging everyone to change their ways.    

THE CROWDS ASKED JOHN THE BAPTIST, Ψ²HAT SHOULD WE DOΚΩ HE SAID TO THEM IN REPLY, Ψ²HOEVER HAS TWO CLOAKS 
SHOULD SHARE WITH THE PERSON WHO HAS NONE. AND WHOEVER HAS FOOD SHOULD DO LIKEWISEΦΩ EVEN TAX COLLECTORS CAME 

TO BE BAPTISED AND THEY SAID TO HIM, Ψ¢EACHER, WHAT SHOULD WE DOΚΩ HE ANSWERED THEM, Ψ{TOP COLLECTING MORE THAN 

WHAT IS PRESCRIBEDΦΩ SOLDIERS ALSO ASKED HIM, Ψ!ND WHAT IS IT THAT WE SHOULD DOΚΩ HE TOLD THEM, Ψ5O NOT PRACTISE 

EXTORTION, DO NOT FALSELY ACCUSE ANYONE, AND BE SATISFIED WITH YOUR WAGESΦΩ EXHORTING THEM IN MANY OTHER WAYS,  
HE PREACHED GOOD NEWS TO THE PEOPLE. LUKE 3: 10ς18 
 
NEWS FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
 
2019 Staff We have been able to secure teaching staff for each class for 2019. Unfortunately, Ms Rebecca Micallef, 
appointed to Yr 6, has withdrawn from the position ς please see the list below for our class teacher allocations. 
Congratulations to Miss Amy Cohen on securing a position as a Speech Pathologist in 2019. Miss Amy has been 
working as a Learning Support Officer in the Junior classrooms this year ς we wish Amy all the very best in her new 
position and thank her for the work she has done at Resurrection. We apologise for the late notice of some of these 
changes but we are also aware of the shortage of teachers in Victoria at the moment. We are very happy with the 
calibre of the staff we have engaged across the school. 
 
Prep ς Emma Lyons, Shannon Byrne, Bridget Walsh 
Yr 1 ς Luisa Failla, David Carter, Steven Giammario 
Yr 2 ς Matthew Dalton, Tina Naumov, Jessica Terranova, Micky Vassallo 
Yr 3 ς Maria Long, Anna Hovanjec, Kaye Weaver 
Yr 4 ς Christina Krajinovic, Joy Harris, Kathy Zakic 
Yr 5 ς Yolanda Mammarella, Jake Moloney, Simone Smith 
Yr 6 ς Matthew Galea, Stephanie Crosato, Luke Wentzel 
 
Merry Christmas We extend our heartfelt gratitude to all who have contributed to our community in 2018 and wish 
you all a very happy and holy Christmas, and a restful and relaxing New Year; the icy-pole sellers, the breakfast 
providers, the fund raisers, the advisory group members, the busy boxers, the classroom helpers, the excursion 
volunteers, the working bee helpers, the sausage cookers, the sports volunteers – each and every one of you has 
helped to make our school the place that it is and for this we say, “Thank you, Merry Christmas and Happy New Year”. 
 
Class of 2018 We wish a very fond farewell to those students leaving us this year, the Yr 6 class and other students 
who are moving on to other primary schools: we are confident in the skills you have developed here at Resurrection 
as good learners, ready to continue your education and be our hope for the future. 

 
May God bless you, 
John Connors 
PRINCIPAL 
 
 

  



GRADE 6 THANKSGIVING MASS & CELEBRATION 

 

  



__________________________________________________________________________ 

 
SCHOOL HOURS 

Please be reminded that school hours are 8:50am - 3:15pm 
School grounds are supervised from 8:30am - 3:30pm 
 

If you are running late for 3:15pm pick up, please call the office to let us know.  
 

2019 SACRAMENT DATES 

A note was sent home yesterday to the students making any sacrament next year. Please mark in your 
diary the following compulsory dates shown below. Please note that due to circumstances beyond our 
control dates may change if necessary.  
 

 

 

GR 5/6  MARKET DAY  
Thank you to all of those that contributed to the Grade 5/6 Market Stall last week.  Approx $1,000 was 
raised and this will go to the charities that the students chose. 
 
Thank you once again.  
_____________________________________________________________________________ 

 
  

Date Time Event
Tues 12 Feb 9:30am, 4:30pm or 7:00pm Sacraments Info Night – families of Yr 3, 4 & 6

Sat/Sun 16/17 Feb Sat 6pm  or Sun  9am, 10:30am Presentation of the children for Sacrements

Sat/Sun 23/24 Feb Sat 6pm  or Sun  9am, 10:30am Presentation of the children for Sacrements

Tues 19 March 7pm Reconciliation meeting - parents & children

Mon 25 March 7pm Reconciliation - Yr 3 Rm 20

Tues 26 March 7pm Reconciliation - Yr 3 Rm 18

Thurs 28 March 7pm Reconciliation - Yr 3 Rm 22

Wed 01 May 7pm First Communion Parents only meeting

Sun 19 May 9am and 10:30am First Communion Mass Yr 4 Rm 19

Sun 26 May 9am and 10:30am First Communion Mass Yr 4 Rm 21

Sun 2 June 9am and 10:30am First Communion Mass Yr 4 Rm 23

Tues 12 Sept 7pm Confirmation meeting - Parents & children

Fri 25 October 7pm Confirmation Mass Yr 6



 

2019 SCHOOL & SPORTS CAPTAINS 
Congratulations to the following students who will be school captains in 2019. 

 
Rafael Mausisa and Alexsandria Lai Vong. 
 
 
 

 
We also congratulate our new Sport’s Captains 

 
Red – Olivia Oening, Ronn Abesamis        
Blue -Velanchanty Dominic, Jacob Galea 
Yellow – Georgia Frigo, Brooklyn Hipolito,  
Green – Alicia Doganieri, Mayen Thou     

 
 

 

FUNDRAISING 2018 

The last fundraising activity for 2018 was the Christmas Raffle.  There were many prizes. 
Thank you to all who donated, wrapped and delivered this years Christmas raffle prizes.   
We raised over $800 
 
Its been a busy year which included our huge school fete 40th anniversary celebration. 
 

 
Thank you to Lisa and the team for all the organising of the activities and to those that 
helped during 2018. 
 
Fundraising can be a tough job on your own, but without it the children wouldn’t enjoy 

the special days or the benefit of the little extras the funds buy, so please consider helping out in 2019. 

 

  



 
School Sport Victoria will once again be offering the opportunity 
for gifted and talented students from your school community to 
register to trial for school sport Team Vic teams in 2019. 
  
Registrations open on Saturday 1 December 2018 and remain 
open until Friday 1 March, 2019 for Australian Football, Netball, Boys Basketball, Girls Basketball, 
and Boys Football (Soccer). 
  
These trials are for emerging athletes who have reached a certain standard. They are a process 
for selecting a Team Vic State Team going to School Sport Australia National Championships. 
 
Girls Football (Soccer) will not be required to go through stages of selection. All nominees will go 
direct to State Trials.  
For further information visit www.ssv.vic.edu.au/team-vic 
 
To be eligible children registering to trial must be turning 10, 11 or 12 years of age in 2019.  
 
The Online Registration process will open on December 1, 2018 and close on March 1, 2019  
 
Please be aware of the following: 

1. On the SSV website it has been made clear that students need to consult with their 
Principal at school to ensure they have the skill level to trial and represent their school at a 
state level.  

2. It is imperative that teachers will decide on your child’s capability of representing their 
school at a state level trial.  

3. This discussion with the school Principal is necessary as all students MUST get the 
Principal signature and School Stamp on their registration form prior to attending a trial.  

4. Registration is a NON-REFUNDABLE $25 fee. This fee will be for the cost of hosting the 
trial and subsequent expenses as well as an administration fee.  

5. This Registration is a registration for a Division trial. Confirmation to attend a trial will occur 
after registration closes and before the end of Term 1, 2019.  

6. Once registered, you will receive an email confirming payment and a form which will require 
the Principal’s signature. This form must be handed in to the Division Trial Coordinator on 
the day. NO FORM, NO TRIAL. If you do not receive this email contact School Sport 
Victoria immediately. School.sport.victoria@edumail.vic.gov.au  

7. Once registration for Division trials close on March 1, 2019, Division Coordinators will email 
the registered participants and inform them of the time, date and venue for their trial before 
the end of Term 1, 2019.  

 
Please go to the respective sports - Australian Football, Basketball, Football (Soccer) & Netball – 
via the Team Vic page of the SSV website for more information on State trial dates. 
 
In addition to this, students with exceptional talent and skill in Swimming or Tennis can attend the 
Deer Park District Trials.  The swimming trials are being held on February 28 at the St Albans 
Swimming Pool and the tennis trials are being held on March 13 at the Delahey Tennis Club.  If 
you would like your child to participate in either of these events, please contact Mrs Shields or 
Miss Grech as soon as possible. 
 
If you would like any more information on this please come and speak to Mrs Shields or Miss 
Grech. 
 

https://schoolsportvictoria.cmail20.com/t/j-l-piyktll-jdhijrdidd-u/




 


